## THE UNIVERSITY OF NEBRASKA LINCOLN

DEPARTMENT OF
INTERCOLLEGIATE ATHLETICS
OFFICE OF THE DIRECTOR

August 15, 1938

Mr. Forrest C. Allen University of Kansas Lawrence, Kansas

Dear Doc:

Thanks very much for your fine letter of July 28. I am very sorry to be so late in answering, but the fact that I have been out of town for several days accounts for it.

We all regret very much that it was necessary for Coach Schulte to give up active duty. He has meant so much to the University and to the whole state of Nebraska, and we know very well that they will be referring back to the old "Indian" for a long time. Of course it is a tough job, but I am glad to have the opportunity of trying to carry on some of his ideas. He has made a fine record and one that will be mighty hard to match.

I sincerely appreciate your taking the time to write at this time and I thank you again for your best wishes. With kindest personal regards, I am

Very sincerely yours,

Ed. Weir Track Coach

EW: ep